
ensures adniinistrative certainty without 
preventing or discouraging an administra- 
tive decision maker from taking interna- 
tional obligations into account; and 

complements tlie recent changes to 
treaty making procedures. 

5.4Tlie Committee notes, but does not ac- 
cept. concerns relating to the appropriate- 
ness of the bill. In particular. the Committee 
does not accept that the eIiactnient of the 
bill is contrary to Australia's international 
obligations nor will it send the wrong mes- 
sage to domestic decision makers or the 
iiiternational community. The Committee 
heard no evidence to suggest that tlie ex- 
ecutive statement made on 10 May 1995 
had this effect. 

5.5Tlie Committee appreciates amend- 
ments suggested by some witnesses to im- 
prove tlie bill. T11e Committee however 
considers that these suggested anlendments 
are not of sufficient import to warrant 
amending the bill." 

Senate Committee Inquiry into the 
Contracting Out of Government 
Services 

On 10 November 1997. the Senate Finance and 
Public Administration References Committee 
presented the First Report of its inquiry into 
contracting out of government services. 

The Committee's terms of reference were re- 
ported on in Aclrrzirl Rel.ien.47. Since that time 
those terms of reference were added to (see 
Senate Hansard. 27 May 1997. 3782) and the 
Committee's report which was tabled on l0  
November dealt U-ith those additional terms of 
reference. The additional terms of reference 
were as follows: 

(g) all aspects of outsourcing the irlformation 
technology (IT) requirements of Common- 
wealth departments and agencies, with par- 
ticular reference to: 

(i) the range of IT requirements of Com- 
monwealtl~ agencies. 

(ii) the costs and benefits of IT outsourcing, 
mm 

(iii) tlie privacy implications of IT m 
outsourci~ig and the need for privacy 
protectioii for sensitive information held m by Commonwealth agencies, 

(n) the adequacy of measures proposed to 
ensure publ~c accountabll~ty for taxpay- 
ers' funds and public scrutiny of serv- 
Ice providers. 

(v) the approach being adopted by tlie Of- 
fice of Gover~iment Information Tech- 
nology to the outsourcing of IT, 

(vi) the means by \n~liicli opportunities for 
in house bids ancl domestic IT industry 
can be maximised, 

(vii) the employment implications of IT 
outsourcing, and 

(viii) the experience of other jurisdictions 
uith IT outsourciiig and the interna- 
tional implications fc>r Australia of IT 
outsourcing. 

Tlie Committee's Report on Information 
Techilology expressed the view that agencies 
should have an option to reject outsourcing if 
it does not offer genuine benefits to tlie agency 
and that colltractii~g out should not diminish 
public accountability tl~rough the Parliament. 
the Auditor-General and the administrative law. 
Tlie suggestion that contractiilg out may im- 
prove accountability by requiring services to 
be defined more precisely and imposing serv- 
ice agreements on providers should be seen as 
a bonus riot an alternative. Coalition members 
dissented from t l~e  majority report on a number 
of aspects. 

The Committee's final report is expected early 
next year. 

Australian Lawr Reform Commission - 
Release of Issues Paper : Retlzinking 
legal edz~catiorz and training 

On 18 August. the Australla~i Law Reform 
Commission release its Issues Paper entitled 
Retlzinkirzg legal edlrcntiorl and training. The 
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